Mr J Howard
Marshalls Mono Ltd
Meadow Lane

ST IVES
Huntingdon
Cambs PE27 4LG

Our Ref: DOS/AJM/EPA
16 May 2003
Dear Mr Howard

Environmental Protection Act 1990 - Part 1
Authorisation 2/93 (Bulk Cement) - Compliance Inspection
Marshalls Mono Ltd, Meadow Lane, St Ives

I confirm my visit on 16 May 2003 at which time a routine compliance inspection was undertaken
with respect to the above authorisation. At the time of visit | was satisfied that the operations on
site were compliant with the conditions contained within the authorisation.

As explained in my letter of 17 April 2003, your EPA Authorisation will need transferring to a
Pollution Prevention and Control “Permit” written under the Pollution Prevention and Control Act
1999 and the Pollution Prevention and Control (England and Wales) Regulations 2000, within
this financial year.

During the permitting process we will need to re-assess the “installation” boundary in
accordance with the new legislation. The following DEFRA web site takes you to the document
entitled “General Guidance Manual on Policy and Procedures for A2 and B Installations™
http://iwww.defra.gov.uk/environment/ppe/manuallindex.htm. This document provides a useful
introduction to the PPC Regs. Page 9 to 12 provides a useful introduction while page 13
explains what an activity, installation and "technical connection" is, however, you will need to
refer to Annex Il (p151) to find full definitions and examples. Remember that the activity at
Marshalls will remain a Part B so the permit will only concern emissions to air.

If you have any questions regarding the authorisation or permit, please do not hesitate to
contact me on the number below.

Environmental Protection Officer
Environmental Health Services Division

=®: 01480 388360
Fax: 01480 388361
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